
 

   

Dates For Your Diary 

This diary is given in good faith to enable you to set your own diaries. There may be some changes beyond our control and we will 
communicate this through text or via the newsletter. There may also be additional events which we will inform you of as they occur. 
Please make sure we have your up to date phone number.  
Date Day Class/year  Event Information  
20.3.17 Monday TBC ‘Into the woods’ school musical 

primary performance 
In school event for a class tbc 

21.3.17 Tuesday All pupils World poetry week  Range of in school events celebrating poetry around 
the world 

23.3.17 Thursday  Class 1 Mrs Scollen  Class assembly See class letter  

24.3.17 Friday  Class 5,6,7,8,9,10 Phase 3 assembly ‘ Introduction to 
Parliament’ visiting teachers  

In school event  

30.3.17 Thursday  Class 2  Ms West Class assembly See class letter  

31.3.17 Friday  Pupils from EYFS to year 5 Mid year Annual reports out  Pupils will bring reports home in sealed envelope 

3.4.17 Monday  All pupils  Parent consultation by 
appointment to discuss pupil report 
and targets  

Ring reception for appointments  

3.4.17 Monday  Reception  height and weight check  School nurse visit 

3/7.4.17 Monday  Year 5 Bikeability  DCC bikeability team- see class letter  

5.4.17 Wednesday  All pupils  Parent consultation by 
appointment to discuss pupil report 
and targets  

Ring reception for appointments  

6.4.17 Thursday  Class 7 and 8 Easter concert  See class letter -  Mr Scorer and Mrs Hext 

7.4.17 Friday  All pupils  Last day of school  School reopens on Monday 24th April  

Breakfast club doors will open only 5 minutes before any events held in the main hall to allow visitors into school. This is for 
safeguarding reasons so please do not queue up too early.  After events pupils will not be released early. They will be taken back to 
class and dismissed from their usual entrances at 3.15 pm. You are welcome to wait in the hall if weather is poor. This ensures all pupils 
are accounted for in line with safeguarding procedures.  

 

NEW PARENT GOVERNORS- We are delighted to welcome Mrs Alison Spencer and Mrs Carla Williams onto the governors 

body to represent the views of parents. Many thanks to them for volunteering. Please consult them if you need help 

with any issues. They will attend their first governing body meeting in the Summer term.  

 

 

ANNUAL REPORTS-end of Spring term: Report for your child will be sent at the end of the Spring term on Friday March 31st 

for all pupils apart from year 6. This is so that we can work to the targets we have identified within the current class rather 

than handing them on to the next class. Parents will not be given an end of year report but will receive one of our half 

termly notes.  

Governors voluntarily working on your 

behalf to ensure all aspects of the schools 

work are effective and compliant. 

Chair: Mrs C Barclay  

 Vice Chair: Mrs P Ellis 

Local Authority: Mrs P Spoors 

Co opted: Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, Mrs 

W Fickling   

Parent: Mr T Watson, Mrs Spencer, Mrs  

Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 

You may contact any governor via the 

school. Complaints in the first instance are 

to be communicated to Mrs Boyd.  
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17.3.17 NEWS 

Spring term 2 b 
STRICTLY NO BIKES OR SCOOTERS TO BE 

RIDDEN IN SCHOOL GROUNDS-WE 

HAVE HAD TWO NASTY INCIDENTS THIS 

WEEK. ALL OWNERS MUST WALK THEIR 

BIKES OR SCOOTER OFF THE PREMISES.  

 ATTENDANCE TARGET     97% 

For week beginning 6.3.17 

Phase 3 winner-class 7 99.60 % 

Phase 2 winner – Rainbow 97 % 

Whole school- 96.33 % 

Years 1 to 6-  96.25% 

 

96.5996 

 



 

HOMEWORK- Homework is an important part of school life and we expect pupils to complete the small amount they are 

given each week. Please encourage your child to put work into their bag straight away to bring back to school.  

READING- Please make sure your child is reading to you or under your supervision at least three times each week and 

parents/carers sign their diary.  

 

The government has announced that they will be formally testing pupils on times tables in 2019. We expect pupils to 

know all tables confidently and fluently in year 4 and use and apply them all with confidence in years 5 and 6.  Please help 

your child to learn tables up to 12 x12 by chanting eg. 6 tables 6,12,18,24… and 1x6=6,2x6=12 etc. also corresponding 

division eg 12 divided by 6 =2 , 12 divided by 2 = 6 etc. Teachers are testing pupils and are rewarding achievement.   

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB: Due to very low attendance on the last day of term it has been agreed that there will be no after 

school club on the Friday before holiday periods: 7.4.17, 26.5.17, 21.7.17.  

 

ACHIEVE AND BELIEVE AWARDS 10.3.17 Awards are given each Thursday or Friday in assembly by a senior leader. If you 

would like to visit an assembly please let the office know 

GOLD STARS: Lexi B C1, Lucas S C1, Logan E C6, Rihanna R C4, Archie H C4, Logan P C3, Abigail M C3, Poppy S C3, Jessica R 

C3, Ruby S C3, Tyrese W C3, Alfie W C3, Zane I C3, Kyle H C3, Sam H C5, Sophie C C5, Tyler P C6, Lynsey S C6.  

RESOURCEFUL AWARD: Finn T Rainbow, Patrick C Sunshine, Matthew W C2, Lilly M C9, Emily M C9, Keira L C10, Shannai C 

C7  

RECIPROCAL AWARD: Kaiden B Rainbow, Archie W C2 

REFLECTIVE AWARD: Emma R C3, Arryn M C4, Madison C C4, Alice R C1, Archie D Sunshine, Kaitlyn P C10,  

RESILIENT AWARD: come on children-show your resilience to teachers – this means never giving up!  

RESPECTFUL AWARD: Mya L C1, Lucas S Sunshine, Jamie S C8, Charlie E C5 

PEN LICENCE: keep working hard on your joined handwriting – it must be joined and clearly readable in all books including 

topic. Some children are trying so hard to improve and are very proud of their achievements.  

STAR WRITER AWARD: winner of the half term writing competition: Millie D C4, Lexi E C1, Louie M C2, Ruby A C2, 

Charlotte H C8, Holly C C7, Emily S C6, Sally D C5.  Well done- you are brilliant writers!  

TIMES TABLES AWARD: Christopher C C4, Freya D C4, Niall P C1, Martha P C2, Marty S C3. Ewan T C8, Shannai C C7, Lillie 

W C6, Joshua D C5  

TIDY TED: Remember the ‘Silence in the heart space’ rule to respect others while they are learning. Keep up the good 

work everyone! Tidy Ted is watching!  

TEAM POINTS:    RUBIES  116    EMERALDS  84     TOPAZ  114     SAPPHIRES 238    WELL DONE SAPPHIRES! 

BIRTHDAYS:  -  Harrison C, Jessica B, Lewis S, Ashton W, Georgia P, Jake A. HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!  

www.shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk 

 

MOBILE PHONES IN SCHOOL: Children collecting phones from the reception desk must wait until after the school bell so 

they do not take them into class. Some younger pupils are bringing phones in without their parents knowing. Please 

ensure if your child has a phone and you do not give him/her permission to bring it to school you make this clear to your 

child.  Mobile phones or wearable tech are strictly not allowed in classes for the protection of the school community. 

E SAFETY: Rob lox, Club Penguin, Minecraft and Bin Weevils, all have social elements to the game and children may be 

contacted by strangers. If you would like further advice please visit - https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks/?order=title 

 

http://www.shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks/?order=title

